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May
Our original opening day was supposed to be
Friday May 16th, but we had to push itout a
week due to snow and ice. Ice out this year was
the afternoon of Mother’s Day, May 11th.
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I The Frost we had on May 29th

On May 31st, we got a call from our game warden,
This is what the road looked like on April Scott Stevens, asking if he could bring the camera crew

15th, at mile 3, BEFORE the rain!! from Animal Planet’s TV Show North Woods Law. They
came in, but we never appeared on the show.

Bill, Darcie, Luke, & Candy joined Harvey and
George at camp on May 12th to begin the pro-
cess of getting ready for opening day. A big thank
you to Darcie’s brother, Daryl & sister-in-law
Ashley for coming up to give us a hand finishing
all the opening duties. The first hummingbird
sighting was May 15th.

Opening day was May 22nd. Quinn Golden and
Doug Fowle were our first guests of the season.
Doug also caught the first trout of the season.




June

In June Harvey had a chat with Jim Johnsen of Vir-
ginia and his son, Jim. This marked the 66th anni-
versary of Jim’s first trip to Tim Pond. He remem-
bers the 6 mile walk in from Eustis Ridge.

Rachel showed great creativity in some of
her dessert making skills this summer.
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While Darcie was doing dishes on July 4th she had her own mini fireworks. There was a large boom of
thunder outside and then a bolt of lightning came in through the kitchen pipes and down into the sprayer
she was using. There were sparks lighting up the kitchen, the shock travelled into her hand and up her
arm. Luckily she dropped it and jumped back. Some of you may or may not know, but Darde is extremely
scared of thunder and lightning, so this did not help her fears at all. Harvey says her ponytail stuck straight
out.

On July 5th we were able to do hot dogs and hamburgers outside on the grill. Bill and
Harvey are getting to be quite the grill chefs. July 6th the Green Drakes hatched making for some exciting
fishing. On July 12th not only did George survive being run over by a truck, but the local ATV Club enjoyed
their annual lunch. We served turkey pot pie, biscuits, and carrot cake. George decided to take a nap un-
der the back of a tire of the truck. Bill didn't see him and George was pinned by the wheel for a few sec-
onds. Luckily he wasn't hurt or injured. And they say that cats have 2 lives! The ATV club brought 44 mem-
bers. We changed it up a bit this year due to the lack of employees. We served them buffet style. The line
started on the porch, came through the kitchen, then they seated themselves in the dinimg room or out-
side on the picnic tables. It was a big hit.

There were 7 students in the Fly Fishing S5chool on the weekend of July 18 to 20. Of those, & were
women. Way to go ladies!

We had owur first frost of the Autumn season on September 13th. It was 35 degrees, but it left a heavy
frost on the cabin roofs and cars. This made for a beautiful foliage season.

September October

October was one of the
busiest bird seasons in years.
‘We had 24 hunters over the
two week period that we
were open. Even though we
had more bird hunters than
in previous years, Darcie
found time to go out herself
and get some birds. She used
Harvey's shotgun and it took
awhile for him to get it back
as she fell in love with it




Best buds and well known Tim Pond dogs Luke
& George had 2 incidents this summer. Poor
Luke made 2 trips to the vets to get patched up
and receive meds. George had to deal with his
feelings of guilt over beating up his BFF. One
fight was over a hot dog and the other overa
squirrel.

November

We moved back for deer camp on November 7thina
snowstorm. Our first hunters came in the next day.
This was one of the coldest, snowy Novembers in
years. The average temperature was 20 degrees! Five
cord of firewood was burned the two weeks of deer
camp in November alone. The pond froze over on No-
vember 20th.

Bill & Harvey spent quite a bit of time thawing
pipes. Every deer season there are festivities hosted
by Herb Nagel of Pennsylvania. This season we sur-
prised him. Candy sent letters to all of the hunters
and with all of their help, she compiled pictures and
notes and made a scrapbook. Darcie wrote a little
speech and we presented it to him. We made a man
of many words speechless.

As most of you know Candy had a very rough summer. Having to leave opening weekend with a de-
tached retina. Then after returning to work for one week was out again , this time having a blood dot in her
leg. Also the lack of other employees didn't help either. Our family stepped it up. Harvey became full time
chef. Darcie in the dining room and cabins and Bill on the dock. There were a few menu changes here and
there and some forgotten meatballs on July 16th, but otherwise we kept everyone happy. We were grate-
ful for the extra help of Rachel and Darcie’s mother, Darlene. They stepped up and helped with the baking
and menu planning.

Left: Katie, Harvey & Betty’s
granddaughter married
Ross Chiocine in July.
Right: Darcie became an aunt
again with the birth of Arthur
Comstock.
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Bill & Darcie would like to thank everyone for
their congratulations, well wishes, gifts, cards,
and cakes they received for their
marriage. All is greatly appreciated

Cy & Elaine Linscott
This couple deserves a huge THANK
YOU for all the handmade items over the
years, including nightstands, window
holders, cabin signs, thermometers. Also
they purchased us our very own blood
pressure cuff.

Thank You

1 would like to say thank you to all of you that
sent well wishes and cards to me last summer
when | was out with my health issues. It meant
so much to me! | surely missed seeing everyone
when | was out. The summer just wasn’t the
same without all of you.

As of right now, things are going well and |
plan on being in the kitchen ready to greet all of
you when you arrivel!!

Thanks again for all of your thoughts and
prayers.
Candy
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2015 As usual, one of the first projects in the kitchen
May . L was to get the hummingbird feeders up and filled as
We had to push our opening date up again this 4,0y always seem to appear as soon as we pull into

year to May 21st. We moved into camp on May the yard. This takes place even before “jam” day.

12th, and becau?se of our late arﬁ\(al we don’t Jam Day is the day Candy makes all the jam every-
know when the ice went out. We just know that one enjoys over the summer. She makes 7 to 8
it was gone when we arrived. UsuallY it takes us batches each of strawberry and raspberry jam. This
two weeks to get camp open, but this year we is about 32 quarts of jam, and if it doesn’t last she
got it done in just 9 days! (They were 9 LONG makes more in August.
days). Only to complicate opening, on the 13th The Taylor group made their annual trip to Tim
we had s_now flurries for a goot_i part of the day. Pond. This year marked their 21st Anniversary! They
F?’ this season we werg a b_'t nervous about haven’'t missed a visit in 21 straight years. Alithough
finding staff. For the first time in years we barely this year's trip was bittersweet. The group spent
had any applicants. We were able to finally put time remembering the group’s namesake, Jeff
together a crew ,and it turned out fantastic. Taylor, who passed away suddenly in early April.

Thanks Kathleen, Miranda, Jasen, and Jon.

Prior to opening an important member of the
staff, Luke, beloved dog of Tim Pond, was put to
rest on May 19th. He lived a happy, full 14 years
and he is missed every day.

The Taylor Group 2014,
6 Jeff is at the head of the table




June

June was a big month for remembering those who
had passed. The Goode Party was also paying trib-
ute to their “fearless leader”, Bill, who had passed
away the later part of April. They placed a com-
memorative plaque on the shore near their favor-
ite cabins.

JuLy

Over the 4th of July holiday, we had some new
faces added to our usual cast of characters. Phi
and Brett AuClaire joined us for the first time.
While Phil fished, his wife Brett trained for a long
distance swim she was doing later in the summer
off the coast of Maine. The loons were NOT im-
pressed and would flap their wings and yell the
entire time she was swimming the length of the
pond. It was quite a sight! We could hear the
loons carrying on inside the lodge. Now they know
how the fishermen feel when they are trying to
steal fish off their lines! Fortunately we were
granted good weather and were able to have a
BBQ to celebrate the holiday.

The weekend of July 17,18,19 was our annual
fly fishing school. We had 12 students this year
and many of them had traveled from as far away
as California and Florida to attend. It's very inter-
esting to watch their progress over the weekend
as they were taught new skills. We would like to
give a huge thank you to Brian & Carrie Swienton
for recommending our school to 5 of the 12 peo-
ple.

Getting ready for casting lessons!

August

On Saturday the 8th the local ATV club had
their annual outing to Tim Pond for lunch. We had
30 adults and 4 kids on 19 machines join us for
Turkey Pot Pie and all the fixings.
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Celebrations were in the air as Dan & Susan
Christy celebrated their 20th anniversary. They
were married here at Tim Pond in 1995. Even sev-
eral members of the wedding party and their fami-
lies came to help them celebrate.




September 3
September tends to be cookbook month at Tim * 7.

Pond. Several folks bring Candy new cookbooks
with the hope that she will bake her way through
them so that there can be a lot of taste testing!
This year one of the books was pies and tarts and
the other was Southern Cakes. During the couple
of weeks that those guests were in camp we tried
at least 1 recipe from each book. It was so hard to
decide what to try as all of the recipes sounded so
good. Thanks to Lynn, Janet, Bill, and Carol for
adding to Candy’s collection of cookbooks.

The weekend of September 25 -27, we were
again celebrating an anniversary. Bill Wolfe and
his wife, Beverly, were in camp to celebrate their
50th anniversary. They were joined by their chil-
dren and grandchildren for the weekend, along
with family friend George Berry and his grandson,
Nicholas.

October

In October we had another busy season. Lots of
birds were being spotted but the dogs were com-
plaining that their hunters weren’'t keeping up
with their end of the deal and kept missing the
birds. Russ Ebner of NY put up an average of 30
birds per day. We even had a couple visiting from
India. They were not hunters but their son, who
has been coming to Tim Pond for several years, is.
It certainly was a big culture shock for them to
come from the climate of a city in India to the
woods of Western Maine in October, even if it
was a warmer than usual October. - - — - —
November All 6 of the fox babies we watched this summer!

With only five days to get ready for deer camp
the generator and the water pump in the well
both quit. Harvey and Bill did a lot of scrambling
and driving around the state for parts and pieces
but everything was back in running order by the
time the hunters got here.

It was a warmer than usual year so it was a
little frustrating that the deer weren’t moving
around as they normally would, and there was no
snow for tracking.

After closing camp for the season Harvey sent
an email to us on November 25: 13 degrees this
morning with no wind. The pond is now complete-
ly frozen over!!




In Memory
Eugene Hunter 2010
lohn Konaires June 2014
Larry Miller Unknown
Phil Simpson July 2014
Dawvid Sporac 2010
Ken Swan April 2014
Robin Warren August 31, 2014
Don McKeen Unknown
leff Taylor April 7, 2015
Bill Goode April 24, 2015
Meil Fitch Il September 21, 2015
Will Barnes October 6, 2015

Come Join us in July for
Fun, Fishing, and Festivities!

Sharpen your fly fishing skills, enjoy some great
fishing.

July 8, 9, 10, 2016
Fly Fishing School

5525 all inclusive or come to fish & feast
at the regular rate with a 10% discount.

FYl:

The Maine Department of Inland Fisheries &
Wildlife, along with the University of Maine, sent
biologists into camp to do a study on the DNA of
Tim Pond trout. They will be using these test
subjects as a baseline for their database of ponds
containing native brook trout, those that

have never been stocked.

2016 RATES

ESHING

American Plan — 5215* per person per night
Includes meals, lodging, boat, motor, gas, canoe
Children 12 and under, half price
Children 5 and under, free
10% Discount for July & August Reservations
10% Discount for 7 or more nights

Pets Welcome, 510 per visit

ELCESHING SCHOOL
Iuly 8, 9, 10, 2016

552500 Three days | Fri. eve. - Sunday |
American Plan.

Beginners and intermediate fishing skills.

Casting, knots, equipment, entomology.

Indudes bin, meals, boat, motor, gas

HUNTING RATES

UPFLAND GAME

5135.00" per person per night
Includes 3 meals, lodging

DREER
5750.00" per person per week
Sunday — Sunday
Inclusdes meazls and lodging

GUIDED MOOSE LOTTERY HUNT
%2695.00 Per Person
Full Service Hunt
Guide-Mezks-Lodging
Sunday —5unday

MOOSE GUARANTEED DRAW
Call for details

5215 deposit per person
Looo refundable]

* Subject to current hMaine meals & lodging tax
Employes Service Fees are traditional and uwsually aversge
from 15-20F8 of the daily rates and are
not includexd in the rates abowve.

VISA & MASTER CARD ACCEPTED FOR DEPOSITS ONLY







